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Dear Parents,
Greetings from Indian School Sur!
It is with great humility and a deep sense of responsibility that I write to you as the newly
designated President of the School Management Committee (SMC) of Indian School Sur. I
officially assumed charge on 18t April 2025, after having served as the Convener of the
Committee. I am honoured to continue my service to this esteemed institution in this new role,
and I seek your wholehearted support and cooperation as we work together for the betterment
of our school.
At this juncture, I would like to express my sincere gratitude to Mr. Jami Srinivas Rao, the
former President, whose official tenure concluded on 31.03.2024. His dedicated leadership and
notable contributions have left a lasting impact on our school community. His vision and
efforts have significantly strengthened our school community. We also extend our heartfelt
thanks to Adv. Saeed T. P., whose tenure as Treasurer and SMC member comes to a close. His
valuable service to the school, especially in financial planning and support, has been deeply
appreciated.

~ Iwould also like to express my heartfelt gratitude to all the past Presidents and SMC members,
whose selfless contributions have helped Indian School Sur evolve into a center of excellence.
Over the past year, our school has seen remarkable development. The inauguration of the
long-awaited playground has provided our students with wonderful opportunities to
participate in sports and physical activities. The ongoing construction of the Multipurpose
Hall and additional classrooms is nearing completion, and once finalized, will offer our
students a top-notch learning environment with state-of-the-art infrastructure.
On the academic front, the dedicated efforts in remedial teaching have shown encouraging
results, significantly reducing the number of failures in the academic year 2024-25. Besides,
we are proud to share that more than 80% of our students actively participated in CCA and
various inter-school competitions, bringing home many laurels, especially in sports.
As we look ahead, we are excited about the plans to establish Language Lab and Robotics
Lab, and our ongoing efforts towards achieving NABET accreditation, which will further raise
the standards of our institution.
The School Management Committee remains committed to working closely with the school
leadership, teachers, parents, and students to ensure the continued growth and success of
Indian School Sur.
Together, with your unconditional support, we will strive to take our school to even greater
heights. Thank you for being an essential part of our journey.

Warm regards,
ol
Dr. Ramkumar L

President, SMC
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